
nellie bly ten days in a madhouse
Nellie Bly's Ten Days in a Madhouse is a groundbreaking investigative report
that not only highlighted the dire conditions within mental institutions in
the late 19th century but also served as a catalyst for social reform.
Published in 1887, Bly's work remains a pivotal piece of journalism that
brought attention to the treatment of the mentally ill, challenging the
prevailing attitudes of her time. Through her daring undercover
investigation, Bly exposed the inhumane realities faced by patients,
prompting public outcry and legislative changes. This article delves into
Bly's motivations, experiences, and the lasting impact of her work.

Nellie Bly: The Woman Behind the Investigation

Nellie Bly, born Elizabeth Jane Cochran in 1864, was an American journalist
who became one of the pioneers of investigative reporting. Her early career
began at a local newspaper in Pittsburgh, where she gained recognition for
her bold writing style and fearless approach to journalism. Bly's
determination to expose societal issues led her to undertake various
undercover assignments, but none were as daring as her investigation into the
mental health system.

Background and Motivation

Bly's motivation for her investigation into mental institutions stemmed from
her desire to expose the truth about the treatment of the mentally ill. In
the 19th century, the understanding of mental health was rudimentary, and
individuals diagnosed with mental illnesses often faced severe mistreatment.
Bly was particularly influenced by a report published by a fellow journalist,
which detailed the horrific conditions of the Blackwell's Island Asylum in
New York. The report prompted Bly to act, and she resolved to go undercover
to document the truth for herself.

Preparation for the Undercover Stint

To prepare for her investigation, Bly took several strategic steps:

1. Adopting a False Identity: Bly needed to convince authorities that she was
mentally ill. She practiced acting deranged and fabricated a backstory of
having been committed against her will.

2. Entering the Asylum: Bly checked herself into a women’s boarding house in
New York City, where she began to interact with other residents and observed
their behavior, which would later aid her in her disguise.



3. Gaining Admission: Bly managed to gain admission to the asylum by
complaining about hearing voices and claiming she had been treated cruelly by
her boarding house landlady.

Life Inside the Asylum


